Geneva Community Unit School District 304
Office of the Superintendent

MEMO
To: Board of Education
From: Kent Mutchler
Subject: Response to Freedom of Information Request(s)
Date: September 26, 2011

Per the requirements of the statute, the Board is receiving notification that the following FOIA requests
have been received and responded to by Communication Coordinator Kelley Munch or Superintendent
Kent Mutchler.

1) The Thomas B. Fordham Institute, Washington DC, requested the following records: “We request the
following information from the 2010-2011 school year: 1) The number of special education students
attending out-of-district placements, including special education collaborative programs. 2) The total
number of Full Time Equivalent (FTE) special education teachers in the district, and the number who
spend most of their day in in-district substantially separate classrooms. 3) The total number of Full Time
Equivalent (FTE) special education paraprofessionals in the district, and the number who spend most of
their day in in-district substantially separate programs. 4) The number of students served in in-district
substantially separate programs. 5) The number of Full Time Equivalent (FTE) staff from all funding
sources who are employed in the district as occupational therapists, speech and language therapists, and
physical therapists or therapist assistants. Please list each type of therapist separately. 6) The dollars
budgeted, if any, for subcontracted occupational therapists, speech and language therapists, and physical
therapists (and therapist assistants) for the 2010-2011 school year. Please list each type of therapist
separately.”

This FOIA was received September 13, 2011, and responded to on September 19, 2011. It took four (4)
District employees a total of 3 hours, 5 minutes ($72.67) to respond to this FOIA.

If additional information is required, please notify me.

KM/pb

Cc: K. Munch, Communication Coordinator



